Minutes:

MALCA Executive Board Meeting/Business Meeting 
Wake Forest University, NC
April 22/23, 2006

Members (voting): 
Dagmar C. G. Lorenz (President), Linda DeMerrit (Past President), Helga Schreckenberger (Vice-President ), Robert von Dassanowski, Primus-Heinz Kucher, Geoffrey Howes, Margarete Lamb-Faffelberger, Rebecca Thomas (Members-at-Large)
(non-voting): 
Raymond Burt (Business Manager), Maria-Regina Kecht (MAL Editor), Katherine Arens (Teaching Austria, Editor; Webmistress), Ernst Aichinger (Austrian Cultural Forum), Margarete Lamb-Faffelberger (Publicity and Membership Chair)
Former member:
Liz Ametsbichler

1.
MAL Editor, Maria Regina Kecht, announced and conferred Max Kade Award for Best Article in MAL to Karin Baumgartner for her essay ““Staging the German Nation: Caroline Pichler’s Heinrich von Hohenstaufen and Ferdinand II”.
2. 
Reports:
Conference Committee

MALCA 2006 (Illness, Madness, and Criminality): Conference Organizer Rebecca Thomas thanked Primus Heinz Kucher for informing Austrian and other European colleagues in MALCA and the conference. European participants require information about the symposium format, fee structure, and financial details specific to North American conferences. 
Primus Heinz Kucher agreed to write an informational text for the MALCA website: 

“Hinweis/Information für die KonferenzteilnehmerInnen aus Europa. Die Teilnehmerinnen und Teilnehmer an der MALCA-Jahreskonferenz werden gebeten, Reise- und Aufenthaltskosten an ihren jeweiligen Universitäten zu beantragen. Die Veranstalter können nämlich keine derartigen Kosten übernehmen, auch nicht für ReferentInnen; das US-amerikanische (bzw. kanadische) Universitätssystem sieht dies nicht vor. Wir bitten um Verständnis, dass hiervon keine Ausnahmen gemacht werden können. Die Veranstalter möchten jedoch darauf hinweisen, dass Anträge auf Reiseunterstützung beim Austrian Cultural Forum in New York eingereicht werden können. Die Konferenzgebühr, die nordamerikanischen Usancen entsprechend von allen TeilnehmerInnen zu entrichten ist, sieht als Gegenleistung die Mittag- und Abendessen sowie die Pausengetränke und fallweise auch Shuttle-Service (zum/vom Hotel) für die Dauer der Konferenz vor.” 
Future Conferences




MALCA 2007: Topic: Gender, Sexuality and Eroticism in Austrian Lit. and Culture".
Organizer Clemens Ruthner, University of Alberta, Edmonton, Canada.
MALCA 2008:  Topic: “Cultures of Performance in Modern Austria”
Organizers: Brigitte Prutti, Heidi Tilghman, and Sabine Wilke, University of Washington, Seattle. 

3. Nominating Committee
Liz Ametsbichler announced that the position of Vice President has to be filled. 
Robert von Dassanowski and Geoffrey Howes agreed to serve on the nominating committee. 
Raymond Burt announced his pending resignation as Business Manager; Margarete Lamb-Faffelberger resigned as MALCA Membership & Publicity Chair. 
The Executive Committee decided to merge the two positions upon Margarete and Raymond’s recommendation because of function overlap and the implementation of effective new business software. 

The nominating committee seeks nominations for the position of Business Manager immediately. The successful candidate will need institutional support for this position.  

4. Publications and Research Committee
Margarete Lamb-Faffelberger undertook membership outreach on different levels that is to be continued vigorously.  
Katie Arens pointed out MALCA can use the extensive list servs on sites such as H-HRE, H-German, H-Germanistik, HABSBURG to distribute information and recruitment information. 

6. Business Report
Raymond Burt announced that MALCA is solvent. Between 2003 and 2006 the income was little above the cost of the journal. The necessary increase on all price levels is now in place but is offset by different updates and modernizations (new centrally stored database; new MAL cover and format; the prospect that the journal will appear 4times rather than 2times in double volumes). 
Raymond stressed the importance of finding new sources and types of revenue. 

Payment of dues can be made through PAY PAL reducing the cost of credit card payment to MALCA. Payment by check is still possible.

The Jutta Landa fund is currently exhausted. It provided 50% of the necessary travel funds to 6 graduate students. The possibility of linking the Landa award to a membership requirement was discussed.

7. Editors’ Report
The search for the MAL book review editor is still open. Interested candidates are invited to send their application as soon as possible. 
Regina Kecht announced that the May issue of MAL is in press. She also announced a special Jelinek issue and the quarterly appearance of MAL. I'd like to see added that I announced at the business mtg--and due to our time shortage not at the ExCo mtg--that MAL is now fully digitized and through libraries' access to Humanities International (a large database) available all the way back to the first issue in 67.  This was done through EBSCO. The access point for all of these and other lists is off of

http://www.h-net.org/lists/ 
If one does not want to subscribe, the moderators are usually happy to information on, if it fits. One might, for example, want to do certain things off of H-Holocaust or H-Museums, for example.  But the moderators of the lists do tend to cross-read and cross post, so hitting the big ones is usually enough.  Most of these will NOT take attachments, however. And each of us may know a number of smaller list-servs.

Women in German has one;  there is a "German Call for Papers" list;  for reviews, IASL-online (http://iasl.uni-muenchen.de/) the successor to "Int. Archiv der Sozialgesch. der Literatur" comes into question. 

Katie Arens discussed publications in Teaching Austria, which may consist, as in Volume I, full-fledged articles, but also shorter notes. 

8. Austrian Cultural Forum
Ernst Aichinger, Austrian Cultural Forum, announced the welcome opportunity of book donations to MALCA for the purpose of recruitment of new members and awards. 

9. New Business
Geoffrey Howes (former MAL coeditor) suggested petition Rice University on behalf of MAL Editor Regina Kecht. Her work as Editor for MAL does not receive any support of any kind--the editorial work is actively prohibited by the dept. and not even acknowledged by the Dean of Humanities. Four other journals are edited at Rice--they are all listed on the Humanities webpage and presented everywhere--but MAL does not exist. And of course, my MAL work is not taken into account in my scholarly activities report.The Board agreed to write such a petition.  
